NEERS Executive Committee and Business Meeting Minutes
May 14, 2010
Joint NEERS/ ACCESS meeting

St. Andrews, Canada
Fall 2010 meeting:
· Sandy Macfarlane is the meeting organizer and the meeting will be at the Provincetown Center for Coastal Studies in October.  Hilary will contact Sandy soon to begin working on the meeting planning schedule.  
· People can take the ferry from Boston to the meeting (cool!).
Memberships:

-    The Executive Comm. decided on the following member ship rules:

· active members are those who paid dues within the past two years

· “friends” are people who were once members but haven’t paid in over two years.  These people will remain on our list but will not have the full benefit of membership.  We will only remove from our list the members that don’t have a current address – i.e. postcards that are returned to sender for incorrect address.
· We will continue to send out “pay dues” post-cards in January.
Newsletter
· Should we have a regular schedule for the Newsletter?  It was recommended to have the publication twice a year - summer and winter. 

· The News letter can be about the recent meetings, other NEERS news, general estuarine news in the region and stories of interest.  
· It was recommended that Sara Grady, the newsletter editor, solicit contributions to the newsletter twice a year and have a submission deadline.  
List-serve and Email List 

· Tay will contact Jamie and Ron about how to maintain the email list.

CERF

· CERF will set up a website where affiliates will post operations manuals
Website

· Our goal to update the website in the near future.  
· Pam Morgan suggested that Jamie could get help updating the website from students at UNE .  Pam said she would find out more and get back to Jamie about it. 
· Tay will also talk to Jamie about posting the meeting minutes on the website.
Treasurer’s report : 
· See Ed’s summary.  
· As of December 2009 we had $30,945.47 in the business account 
· $34,526.29 in the student account.
Elections:
· Next meeting is the election meeting. If someone is interested in running for office please contact Robert Buchsbaum.

· We need to start thinking of a place for the spring meeting 2011.

Special accommodations:

· We decided that a “Special accommodations” line should be in the meeting announcement with a contact name.  This should also be on the registration form but not as a check off box.  Just an information line asking people to please let us know if you need special accommodations by the abstract deadline.
Addendum:

Student Award Winners - congratulations to the following NEERS and ACCESS students!
Project UFO Prize:  Mark Wilcox
Best Undergraduate Poster: Brent Wilson

Best Undergraduate Oral Presentation: Daniel Griffith & Brady Quinn
Best Graduate Poster: Michael Coffin
Best Graduate Oral Presentation: Marc Skinner & Kristin Wilson 
Poster Trivia contest winner –  The NEERS winner was Gale Loescher, a student at University of New England. Gale will be working with Pam Morgan this summer so she is already immersed in NEERS science. Thanks to Aquatecnics for sponsoring her prize of a one-year NEERS membership (Student membership is $5) and the difference between a regular and student membership in cash (net $15).
Ron Rozsa was given a very nice oil painting of a marsh landscape as a thank you for his invaluable service to NEERS as webmaster.

The Stickleback award for dancing, attending the first talk on Saturday and outstanding service to NEERS was not given out at this meeting.
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